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Friday 27th June 2025 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a week it’s been at school – residential season is in full swing and the excitement is  
contagious! 

Our intrepid Year 6 pupils have returned from their action-packed trip to London, full of stories 
and energy. They've jumped straight back into school life, throwing themselves into a vibrant 
week of art, sport, and culture – what a way to keep the momentum going! 

Years 1 and 2 headed off on a brilliant beach adventure to Westward Ho!, where they explored 
the wonders of rock pooling, met the heroic RNLI team, and rounded off the day with a  
well-earned ice-cream treat in the sunshine. A perfect seaside day! 

Meanwhile, Year 3 embraced the great outdoors with a memorable camping residential. They 
tackled Clip 'n Climb challenges, got creative in forest school, and ended their day with  
delicious fish and chips – unforgettable! 

We’re also bursting with pride over a phenomenal sporting achievement – out of our seven 
Year 3 & 4 cricket teams, three made it through to the finals at Sandford Cricket Club, and one 
team went on to win it all! What a fantastic way to launch our PE, Art and Culture Week. A huge 
shout-out to our incredible PE ambassadors for their enthusiastic support! 

All our pupils got stuck into a lively volleyball workshop led by a top coach from Fireball  
Volleyball. They learned skills like setting, passing, and digging – it was a fantastic session full 
of team spirit, coordination and new challenges. 

Key Stage One had a truly magical experience with a visit from the Morris dancers! The  
children were captivated by the lively music, colourful costumes, and rhythmic dancing. They 
clapped along with the beat and even learned a few fun steps! It was a celebration of tradition 
and movement, and the smiles on the children’s faces said it all. A big thank you to the Morris 
dancers for bringing such energy and excitement to our school! 

Our gardening and football clubs are going from strength to strength, and Thursday’s Primary 
Sports Silent Disco was a massive hit! With music, movement and smiles all around, it was  
definitely one of the week’s energetic highlights. 

Don’t forget to follow us on Facebook for your daily dose of the fun, learning and creativity that 
fill our days – it’s a joy to share all the fantastic things our children are experiencing. 

Have a lovely weekend 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

A note from the Head 
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After ten years of dedication, leadership, and enthusiasm, we bid a heartfelt farewell to Mrs. 
Manning at the end of the summer term. Whilst we are sad to see her go, we are absolutely  
delighted that she is returning home to Ireland, where new adventures and well-deserved  
happiness await. Thank you, Mrs. Manning, for everything.  
  
We are excited that Mr Slocombe will move into the role of Head of Teaching and Learning 
across the federation and join the senior leadership team, alongside myself, Mrs Rowcliffe 
(SENDCo) and Mrs Stapley (Early Years Lead)  
  
We welcome Mrs Roberts and Miss Batstone in the Autumn term. Mrs Roberts has been with 
us this year as a student teacher, knows the children and is familiar with our routines and  
expectations. Miss Batstone is a very experienced early year’s teacher and is passionate about 
teaching this age group. In January Miss Crosby will be joining the team. Miss Crosby has  
experience of working across all age groups in a wide mix of schools. We are very excited 
about having all of them as part of our amazing team.  
  
Nursery – Mrs Stapley  
 
Reception (Owls) - Miss Batstone / Mrs Rowcliffe (from January 2026 Miss Batstone / Miss 
Crosby)  
 
Year 1 - Mrs Roberts  
 
Year 2 - Mrs Keast  
 
Year 3 - Mrs Bourner  
 
Year 4 - Mr Walter  
 
Year 5 - Mr Saltearn  
 
Year 6 - Miss McLean  

Teaching Staff September 2025 
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We are incredibly excited to announce some fantastic changes coming this September for our 
Key Stage 1 and Nursery children!   
 
From the start of the new school year, Years 1 and 2 will be moving into a brand-new space—
relocating to what is currently the Nursery Pod and our brand-new Cabin. Year 2 will use the 
Cabin for their main teaching sessions, while Year 1 will be based in the Pod. Both classes will 
then come together in the Pod to explore, create, and learn through their daily tasks. Each area 
will have its own cosy book corner and structured displays to celebrate the children’s learning. 
The cabin will be used for small group work, structured interventions and focused teaching and 
learning. 
  
We’ve also reimagined parts of our curriculum to make the most of this exciting new setup! 
Both classes will now take part in weekly Forest School sessions in the Pod Garden, led by  
Mrs Rowcliffe, who is now a fully trained Forest School leader. We are also working on  
developing a dedicated forest school area for Key Stage 2, with sessions throughout the year. 
Plus, there will be weekly cooking sessions using the Pod’s small kitchen, giving children hands
-on experiences that bring learning to life. We believe these new opportunities will spark  
curiosity, build independence, and enrich our already vibrant curriculum.  
 
Thanks to generous grants secured by Mr Slocombe, we have been able to invest in a whole 
host of amazing new resources for the outdoor space. Children will be encouraged to be  
outside as much as possible, so we will be asking for all children to keep a pair of wellies in 
school. The garden and indoor / outdoor room will feature a dedicated construction zone,  
imaginative role play areas, and plenty of space to explore and discover. We will also have a 
specifically designed sensory area.  
 
Lunchtimes for Year 1 and 2 will continue to be enjoyed together and will be in the school hall. 

We are adding new steps at the side of the Pod to make access smooth and simple. Most  

importantly, our Key Stage 1 children will still be very much part of the whole school community, 

joining assemblies and mixing with older children through our brand-new Tree Group Book Club 

sessions—a fantastic way to share stories and build friendships across the school.   

Big Changes Ahead for Key Stage 1 and Nursery 

September 2025 
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We are absolutely thrilled to finally share the exciting changes coming to our Nursery and  
Reception areas this September! After months of planning and preparation, our Early Years 
spaces are getting a full makeover—and we can’t wait for the children to enjoy everything that’s 
coming.  
 
Our Nursery will be relocating to the current Key Stage 1 area, comprising of three spacious 
rooms tailored to suit our youngest learners.   
 
One of these rooms will become home to our youngest children (ages 9 months to 2 years), 
who will be known as the Hedgehogs. Over the summer, a specially designed, age-appropriate 
garden is being created just for them, ensuring a safe and stimulating outdoor space. This area, 
currently Year 1’s classroom, will be transformed using a significant grant we were lucky to  
receive—allowing us to purchase a wide range of high-quality, purpose-built equipment.  
 
Our Fox Cubs and Squirrels (children aged 2 and above) will be moving into what is currently 
the Reception classroom. This space will be enhanced with a new, all-weather shelter, and  
access to a flat garden area—offering a much more suitable outdoor environment than before. 
We have also invested in incredible new resources to support imaginative play, creativity, and 
curiosity across all nursery age groups.  
 
To make drop-off and collection easier for our families, we are also creating a new dedicated 
gate and entrance specifically for the nursery, offering smoother access and helping the  
youngest children settle quickly into their day.  
 
Meanwhile, our Reception children (Owls) will be moving into the current Year 2 classroom, 
which will be transformed to meet the needs of our thriving Reception cohort. Over the  
summer, the bandstand area will be enclosed, making it usable in all weathers and extending 
the learning space. Children will also enjoy direct access to the bike track—a favourite amongst 
our Reception children! In addition to all this, the Owls will join in with weekly Forest School 
sessions led by our fully trained leader, Mrs Rowcliffe, helping to foster a love of the outdoors 
and hands-on learning.  
 

We have been working behind the scenes on these developments since last September, and 

we are so proud of what’s to come. These changes will provide our youngest learners with rich, 

engaging environments where they can explore, grow, and thrive—we cannot wait for you and 

your children to experience it all! Children will thrive in these inspiring new spaces and  

enriching experiences on offer, we know it is going to be a brilliant year!  

Exciting Nursery and Reception Changes 

September 2025 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 30TH JUNE 2025 

Emails sent this week: Tuesday 1st July, Careers Fayre, Tempest Class Photo Deadline—Sunday 29th June 2025, School Meals,  

Medication—Year 3 Climbing & Camping Residential, SOE3 Year 6 Surf Residential, Pop Up School Meal Taster Event—Thursday 10th July 

2025, Collection—Year 4—Wildwood Escot Overnight Visit 3rd July—4th July 2025, Free School Meals, Medication Form—Year 4—

Wildwood Escot Overnight Visit—3rd—4th July. 

Daily Deadlines 

 Lunch Deadline 8.00am on the same day. 

 All Sorts Deadline 8.30am on the same day. 

 Early Birds Deadline 3.00pm the day before. 

Please continue to email admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk to make any 

amendments for the above. 

Monday 30th June 

 Playground Gate opens at 8.45am and will shut promptly at 8.55am 

so that children are in class ready to start their learning at 9.00am 

3.30pm Children released to their parents/carers—Owls and  

Year 1 via the side gate near the main reception entrance, everyone else 

from the main playground gate. 

 PE kit today: Year 3, Year 5, Year 6 

 Year 3 & Year 6 to Kings Nympton for The Sports Tournament 

 LAST INSTALLMENT DEADLINE - Year 6 Surf Residential—July 2025  

 DEADLINE - Year 2 Factory Tour at Sam’s Cider—7th July 2025  

Tuesday 1st July 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 2, Year 4, Year 6 

 1.30pm-2.30pm Parents in to talk careers 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Fine Art Club with Emmylou  

 3.30pm-4.30pm Gardening Club with Mr Walter 

Wednesday 2nd July  PE kit today: Year 1, Year 4 

Thursday 3rd July 

 Year 4 Escot Residential  

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 6 

 Year 3 Moorland Walk 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Football Club Y2-Y6 with Primary Sport 

(Those involved have received letters) 

Friday 4th July 
 Year 4 Escot Residential—Collection at 2.15pm from school 

 PE kit today: Year 5 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

 

This week, our explorers have been learning all about jellyfish! We’ve been diving deep into 
the ocean to discover these fascinating, wiggly creatures. We have learned that jellyfish 
have soft, bell-shaped bodies and long tentacles. They live in oceans all over the world and 
they move by pulsing their bell to float through the water.  

The children created colourful jellyfish using paper plates, ribbons, and paints. Our Nursery 
is now adorned with beautiful sea creatures!  

Just a quick note- please make sure children are wearing clothing and footwear that 
they can manage independently.  

Below is a song we have enjoyed.  

Have a wonderful weekend. The Nursery Team 

 Jellyfish Are Wiggling By 
(To the tune of “London Bridge is Falling Down”) 

Jellyfish are wiggling by, 
Wiggling by, wiggling by, 
Jellyfish are wiggling by, 
In the deep blue sea! 

Watch them float and swirl around, 
Swirl around, swirl around, 
Watch them float and swirl around, 
Happy as can be! 

Tentacles go swish and sway, 
Swish and sway, swish and sway, 
Tentacles go swish and sway, 
In the salty sea! 

Glowing in the ocean light, 
Ocean light, ocean light, 
Glowing in the ocean light, 
Such a sight to see! 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

           Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

Owls have learnt many new and exciting skills in class this week including learning how to 

play volleyball and how to Morris Dance, both of which they fully embraced!   

Our caterpillars are growing fatter by the day which has been a great source of fascination in 

class. The children have created their own lifecycle collages to show the different stages of 

growth and are very excited to see what type of butterflies will hopefully emerge!   

In drawing club this week, the children have thoroughly enjoyed watching Bananaman, and 

have had fun creating their own fruit superheroes!   

Our maths work has focused on sharing, grouping and problem solving! There has been 

some great language used in maths this week.   

Well done Owls.   

Have a lovely weekend.   
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Year 2—Mr Slocombe 

Year 2 have had another exciting week! On Tuesday, we were visited by the Fireball  

Volleyball company who led a fantastic workshop! We learnt lots of new skills and practised 

our volleyball technique.  

Wednesday saw us visit the beach with our peers from Year 1, taking part in rock pooling and 

learning more about the habitats with the rangers. We enjoyed a delicious lunch from Atlantic 

Bay and a Hocking's Ice Cream!  

We have also been busy learning about position and direction in maths, considering turns and 

rotations.  

In English, we have continued learning about the story of How to Wash a Woolly Mammoth, 

thinking about how we can use time adverbials within our own writing. We have also learnt 

about imperative verbs and their role within instructional writing.  

Science involved learning about where different materials are within our environment and 

what they are used for.  

Have a super weekend!  

Year 1 had another busy and exciting week! 

On Tuesday, we took part in a volleyball taster session where the children learnt how to pass 
the ball to each other and worked on their coordination and teamwork skills. 

In Maths, we concluded our unit on place value within 100 and began our next unit on  
money. We will be learning to recognise different denominations and begin to unitise. Any 
opportunity to explore coins or notes at home and practise counting money will greatly  
support this learning. 

In English, we finished writing our stories based on Mrs Armitage and the Big Wave. We 
have now started our new unit on instructional writing, beginning with writing instructions for 
how to make slime – a very exciting and hands-on experience in class! 

Our trip to Westward Ho! beach on Wednesday was a highlight of the week. It enriched our 
History topic, Holidays in the Past and Present. We explored how the area has transformed 
from farmland into a popular seaside resort. The RNLI spoke to us about their vital work 
keeping people safe at sea and on the beach. We rounded off the day with 
fish and chips and a delicious Hocking’s ice cream. 

On Thursday, we had a wonderful time taking part in some traditional Morris 
dancing – a lively and fun way to end the week! 

Year 1— Mrs Keast  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Year 3— Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Manning 

Year 4—Mr Walter 

What a fun and busy week it’s been in Year 4! 

On Monday, we headed to QE with Year 3 for a fantastic festival of cricket. Everyone showed 
brilliant teamwork and enthusiasm and one of our teams even came away with a win! Well 
done to all who took part. Tuesday brought something new as we tried our hand at volleyball 
during our one off session, provided by Fireball Volleyball. It was great to see everyone giving 
it a go and picking up the skills so quickly. 

 In maths, we finished our learning on shape by exploring lines of symmetry. The children en-
joyed using mirror lines to test their ideas and spot symmetrical patterns. Our next sequence, 
will focus on statistics.  

 In English, we’ve been getting to grips with possessive pronouns, understanding how words 
like his, hers, ours and theirs are used to show ownership. Lots of great sentences and discus-
sions! 

 Our history topic has taken us deeper into the world of the Anglo-Saxons, as we explored 
their beliefs and the role of paganism in their daily lives. Also, with Sports Day just around the 
corner, we’ve been working hard during our field events to earn points for our tree groups. Fi-
nally, we have started our quiz week early to ensure we have time to talk about Escot next 
week. Everyone is very excited for their Year 4 residential. I'm sure there will be some eager 
children ready to pack bags over the weekend.  

Have a good one! 

Clip ‘N Climb & Camping 2025 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 
A busy week in Year 5. We have started our new sequence in English and have been  
thinking about how we can add detail to our writing and have been writing a sentence and 
working in pairs to edit and add extra detail into them.  

In Maths, we have been learning about negative numbers and finding the difference between 
two numbers.  

On Tuesday, we took part in the fire volleyball session, the children really enjoyed the  
session and learning new skills.  

In Science, we have been learning about air resistance and have been planning our  
experiment. We are testing to see if the size of a parachute will affect how the parachute 
falls. The children have the task to successfully build a parachute to bring their "hard boiled" 
egg down to earth.  

Yesterday, Year 5 were busy practicing for sports day and enlisted some Year 6 helpers to 
help us record some of our throws.  

Have a great weekend Year 5.  

   

Year 5— Mr Saltearn 

Year 6—Miss McLean 

Year 6 have worked incredibly hard on their final piece of writing for our sequence on  
Shackleton’s Journey in English this week. They have written some fantastically well thought 
through pieces and demonstrated all of the writing skills that they have learnt. In maths, we 
have also finished our final sequence on algebra by learning how to solve problems with two 
unknowns. 

In science this week, the children recorded the results from last week’s experiments and 
wrote an evaluation of their work. They found out a lot about how exercise can impact heart 
rate and heart health. 

On Thursday morning, the children took part in a live online lesson linking to their work using 
micro:bits. They have learnt a lot about how to use and programme a mini computer  
including for prompts in a dance routine as well as using them as a fortune teller. 

On Tuesday afternoon, the children took part in a fireball volleyball session and learnt a lot 
about different skills and techniques involved in the sport. 

Finally, on Monday next week Year 3&6 are looking forward to their visit to our federated 
school King’s Nympton for a day of sporting activities. They will need to remember to come 
to school in PE Kit for this. 

Have a fantastic weekend! 
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FOWS 
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SUMMER CAMP 
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NATIONAL BOOK TOKENS 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
22ND APRIL 2025— 25TH OCTOBER 2025 

You can order lunch till 8am on the same day. 

KS1 children are all entitled to free school meals. 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for Winkleigh Primary 

School, which entitles your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

• Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

• Income support 

• Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

• Income-related employment and support allowance 

• Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

• Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

Holiday Activities Food Programme in Devon  

https://eequ.org/devonhaf 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://eequ.org/devonhaf

